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EXHIBIT 21-A 

 

FINAL MINUTES 

Monterey Peninsula Water Management District 

Public Outreach Committee 

December 19, 2012 

 

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 2 p.m. in the District conference room. 

 

Committee members present:  Jeanne Byrne, Chair 

Kristi Markey  

 David Pendergrass 

      

District staff members present:  David Stoldt, General Manager  

 Stephanie Pintar, Water Demand Manager   

 Arlene Tavani, Executive Assistant 

   

Comments from the Public 

No comments directed to the committee. 

 

Action Items 

1. Adopt Minutes of May 9, June 18 and October 4, 2012 Committee Meetings 

 On a motion of Director Markey and second by Director Pendergrass, the minutes were approved 

unanimously on a vote of 3 – 0.  

 

Discussion Items 

2. Newsletter and/or Other Information Options 

 The committee discussed continued publication of the Water Matters newsletter and other options 

for disseminating an accurate message about the District’s achievements and ongoing projects.  

The discussion is summarized here.  (A) Publication of a quarterly newsletter to be distributed by 

email to all city council persons, county reps, and persons/groups interested in water. The District 

would have control of the message, so that recipients have accurate information when they talk to 

each other about what they have read.  Presentations to city councils could be scheduled in 

tandem with release of the quarterly newsletter. (B) Annual mailer or annual report with defined 

messages, professionally produced and distributed by mail to all residents/businesses within the 

District boundaries.  (C) A weekly or monthly column could be published in local newspapers, 

possibly authored by a volunteer from the community or a person that receives payment for 

preparation of the column. The column would provide accurate information to members of the 

public that are confused by the conflicting messages published in local newspapers.  The concern 

was expressed that local newspapers focus on controlling the message and the timing for 

publication of information. The editor of the Cedar Street Times has expressed support for receipt 

of a column.  Stoldt will speak with local newspaper editors to determine if they would welcome 

the addition of a regular weekly or monthly column from the District. (D) The General Manager 

could give quarterly updates to city councils.  Directors who represent the jurisdictions could be 

present to introduce themselves, but would not be required to make the presentation. 
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3. Review Outreach Plan for Non-Residential Water Users 
 Pintar reviewed the outreach plan components.  An informational flyer regarding the rebate 

program for non-residential customers will be developed by California American Water (Cal-

Am).  The District is working with Cal-Am on the flyer which should include information on the 

MPWMD rebate requirements. Staff has also discussed distribution of a letter to owners of non-

residential properties listed in the Water Supply Charge data base describing the rebate program.  

The Cal-Am mailer and the letter from the District will provide notice to both water customers 

and property owners.   Plans are also underway to conduct training for hotel/restaurant food 

service and maintenance staff, and separate training for management to educate them about 

effective water conservation measures and the associated cost savings. 

 

4. Review Outreach Plan for Rebate Program 

 Cal-Am has spent $51,000 on a mailer to all residential customers and other activities to advertise 

the rebate program.  The rebate program is operated by the District.  Pintar reported that she will 

make presentations to city councils about the rebate program.  Rebate application forms and 

complete information are on the Monterey Water Info website.  Within a month, an on-line 

application form should be available to the public. 

 

5. Develop Talking Points/PowerPoint for Directors’ Presentation to the Community – ASR 

Update, Contingency Desalination Project and Los Padres Dam 

 The committee recommended that General Manager Stoldt make presentations to the community, 

and develop talking points for the use of individual directors upon request.  Other proposals are 

listed here. (A) An effort should be made to increase the number of presentations regarding the 

Water Supply Charge.  (B) Host a Brown Bag Lunch, coordinated by the Monterey Chamber of 

Commerce.  (C) Encourage Directors to meet with their constituents.  (D) Supporters of the 

District’s mission might be approached to host a house party where staff/Directors could make a 

presentation. (E) The Ordinance No. 152 Oversight Committee members should be required to 

participate in tours of water production facilities in Carmel Valley and the Seaside Basin, the 

Sleepy Hollow Fish Rearing Facility, and the Orange County wastewater reclamation facility. 

 

6. Discuss Director “Office Hours” Concept 

 There was consensus that setting up specific office hours for Directors would not be effective in 

reaching a significant number of concerned constituents.  In the future, a location and schedule 

might be developed, if there is a pressing issue that the public had questions about. 

 

7. Discuss Interpretive Sign Development 

 The committee agreed that staff should move ahead with development of interpretive signs that 

describe work accomplished by the District at the following locations. (A) Garland Park -- 

where information can be provided on fish rescues, this would be in coordination with the 

Monterey Peninsula Park District. (B) Songbird Sanctuary near Schulte Bridge, in cooperation 

with the Big Sur Land Trust, describing habitat created by the District’s riparian management 

program. (C) Signage regarding lagoon management, describing the importance of the Carmel 

River Lagoon and why it is breached.  

  

8. Progress Report on MPWMD Tours 

 Tours have been well attended.  Tours will be scheduled again when dry weather conditions 

facilitate access to Carmel River water production facilities. 

 

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 2:55 pm.                    
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